

# GN4-3 T&I EnCo Policy

## (eScience Global Engagement)

Wed 29 April 2020	2
Wed 25 March 2020	3
Fri 28 Feb 2020	5
Template Meeting notes	7
<b>Year planning per topic</b>	<b>8</b>
SCI evolution and assessment to trust	8
SCCC - Security Communications Challenge Coordination Joint Working Group	8
Assurance Profiles	9
SIRTFI	9
AA operation guidelines	10
Targeted advice on PDK implementation	10
FIM4R	10
Enabling (Snctfi) communities and proxies through OIDC Federation meshes	11

Wed 29 April 2020

**Attendance:**

Jule, Maarten, David, Ian C, Ian N, Mikael, Jouke, Christos, Uros, Marina, Baptiste Grenier (EGI), Jens (14.30-15.00 only)

Apologies: Dave

**General**

Still locked down.

**SCI evolution and assessment to trust**

Uros presented the SCI work at the WISE meeting. <link to be added>

**SCCC - Security Communications Challenge Coordination Joint Working Group**

See also

<https://www.nikhef.nl/~davidg/presentations/SCCC-WG-WISE-meeting-update-20200421.pdf>

Openness hoped to be encouraging others ...

Security contact check for eduGAIN is still planned - to be verified with Davide

**Assurance Profiles**

REFEDS Assurance WG again in action. Discussion ongoing

Self-service ID proofing

- [SisuID - Digital identity in 1 minute](#), an [ELIXIR demo](#) with genomics data
- [ReadID](#)
- [Signicat](#)

Policy discussion on what LoA these approaches have (substantial, possibly even high)

Discussion on where the non-policy part (a service as such), best via incubator.

**SIRTFI**

EduGAIN security team collaborating with the SIRTFI WG. The eduGAIN security team is creating a set of security documents. 1) Roles & Responsibility of entities for eduGAIN security incident response. 2) Procedures on eduGAIN sec inc response and 3) Follow-up. SIRTFI WG is providing feedback to these documents.

**AA operation guidelines**

No updates. Rewrite open :)

**Targeted advice on PDK implementation**

Ian N. welcomes feedback on the WISE doc

<https://docs.google.com/document/d/1LxfkL9mlhtKNpkGRCuzxM7mQXJA14eysZmEIlcSABYs/edit?usp=sharing>

At the WISE meeting Dave K. presented a plan to proceed with the PDK rework.

David will start a Gdoc on what is verified and scoped affiliation

## **FIM4R**

Blog published on IRIS

Ideas on setting up FIM4R dedicated meeting in spring 2021.

**Enabling (Snctfi) communities and proxies through OIDC Federation meshesnt**

**CoCo**

**Outreach**

Wed 25 March 2020

**Attendance:** Maarten, David, Dave, Uros, Marcus, IanN, IanC, Jule, Jens, Hannah

**General:**

All f2f meetings cancelled to June 2020.

**SCI evolution and assessment to trust**

No update

A virtual SCI session as alternative for the cancelled f2f. Uros will plan preparation early April.

**SCCC - Security Communications Challenge Coordination Joint Working Group**

Lot of outreach during the Asian PMA meeting.

Crisis management exercise probably needs to be pushed back since we planned to do a face-to-face test exercise.

**Assurance Profiles**

Dedicated VC on entity category, Jule is now resparking the REFEDS Assurance WG biweekly calls. Logos are work in progress. Uros is trying to attend the OIDC calls on identity assurance. Maarten submitted a similar abstract as the one submitted to ISGC2020 to NDN2020 which got accepted. Work in progress on paper. FAQ no updates.

**SIRTFI**

Incident response procedures for eduGAIN is work in progress by Marina, Romain et al.

**AA operation guidelines**

The eInfrastructure reps in AEGIS have provided feedback on the AARC-G048 AAOPS document. One comment was that the document is on the one hand (nicely) abstract and generalised, but at some points suddenly has very detailed instructions (no more than 24 hrs). See comments in the doc, put together from the AEGIS comments into a (new) Google doc:

[https://docs.google.com/document/d/1-hbqSpQegm7UaC\\_wupFzFMm19Q024UPkG-8Jwokkmzc](https://docs.google.com/document/d/1-hbqSpQegm7UaC_wupFzFMm19Q024UPkG-8Jwokkmzc)

Comments are welcome (target mid April)

**Targeted advice on PDK implementation**

Idea to write a guide for the PDK, based on risk profiles (and inspired by the “VO portal policy”, see <https://documents.egi.eu/document/80>).

**Enabling (Snctfi) communities and proxies through OIDC Federation meshes**

<http://indico3.twgrid.org/indico/getFile.py/access?contribId=11&resId=0&materialId=slides&onfld=926>

Hunt for concrete use cases, warm welcome.

**FIM4R**

- EOSC Position Paper looking near completion, sent to AAI WG  
[https://docs.google.com/document/d/1vw\\_Fc8nA4jutBM66Ajci1k6vCSCn9CUFZ4AiRcijuko/edit?usp=sharing](https://docs.google.com/document/d/1vw_Fc8nA4jutBM66Ajci1k6vCSCn9CUFZ4AiRcijuko/edit?usp=sharing)
- Blog post about IRIS almost done and will publish soon  
<https://docs.google.com/document/d/1Dep3mwdmLHZ9-SKoKtWV9cRhFVcJfG7nh4DK5nEPWq0/edit?usp=sharing> (thanks to Ian and others for comments!)

### **Outreach**

- <https://indico3.twgrid.org/indico/conferenceDisplay.py?confId=926>
- Ideas:
  - webinar on what AEGIS is, with links to the documents
  - Acceptable Usage Policy (not quite published by WISE, Dave will do)

Fri 28 Feb 2020

**Attendance:** Maarten, David, Dave, Hannah, Uros, Marina, Jule, Branko

### **General**

- Calendar invites this meeting will go via [policy@aacrc-community.org](mailto:policy@aacrc-community.org)

### **SCI evolution and assessment to trust**

- Aligning at the WISE meeting (London) to have multiple infrastructures test it
- Dave K. will sent a email to get this running

### **SCCC - Security Communications Challenge Coordination Joint Working Group**

- Wiki is progressing nicely
- Crisis management session at TIIME

### **Assurance Profiles**

- Paper for IGSC in progress (conference postponed, more time for paper)
- Logos for Assurance Suite
- Incommon CTAC - input for baseline, MFA will not be in the next baseline
- Entity Category for the Assurance Suite - needs a consensus whether or not to have it

### **SIRTFI**

- Sirtfi contact checking tool developed in GN4, to be used by eduGAIN Security Team. Provided input as to how it could be used (must follow up)
- Created a bridge between eduGAIN Security Team and Sirtfi WG

### **AA operation guidelines**

- AA Ops guidelines was presented a the AEGIS meeting
- Enough infra's promised to look at it and provide feedback

### **Targeted advice on PDK implementation**

- PDK is now all or nothing (could use more flexibility)
- New top-level version with implementation guidelines

### **FIM4R**

- Fruitful meeting at TIIME week

### **Enabling (Snctfi) communities and proxies through OIDC Federation meshes**

- IGTF federation running :-)

- Together with Roland's implementation we have now 2 running implementations

## Template Meeting notes

### **Attendance:**

#### **General**

**SCI evolution and assessment to trust**

**SCCC - Security Communications Challenge Coordination Joint Working Group**

**Assurance Profiles**

**SIRTFI**

**AA operation guidelines**

**Targeted advice on PDK implementation**

**FIM4R**

**Enabling (Snctfi) communities and proxies through OIDC Federation meshes**

**Outreach**



# Year planning per topic

## **SCI evolution and assessment to trust**

Steps to take:

- Guidelines development
- Selection points per phase / year
- Assessment -> Spiders diagram
- Baseline for their benefit

*Planning Y1 2019:*

- Contribute effort in WISE - Uros & DavidG
- Aim for the guidelines to be finished
- Align with the other people in the WISE SCI WG

*Planning Y2 2020:*

- Contribute effort in WISE - Uros & DavidG
- Aim to have multiple research infrastructures to test it (EGI, ...)

## **SCCC - Security Communications Challenge Coordination Joint Working Group**

Steps to take:

- Many different challenges to be coordinated 😊
- List of type of challenges & putting it on the wiki
- Create a shared calendar
- Invite infrastructure who challenge their own infra

*Planning Y1 2019:*

- Contribute effort in WISE / REFEDS / IGTF - Hannah & DavidG
- Aim for charter/scope, get challenges on wiki & shared calendar of challenges
- Align with the other people in the WISE SCCC JWG

*Planning Y2 2020:*

- Contribute effort in WISE / REFEDS / IGTF - Hannah & DavidG
- Crisis management for eduGAIN community - Hannah

See <https://wiki.geant.org/display/WISE/SCCC-JWG> for the ToR and the subpage for ongoing and completed challenges.

## **Assurance Profiles**

### Steps to take

- Working out FAQ: Technical & Best practices
- Outreach to research communities
  - Find the right conferences
  - Find research collabs to request the RAF profiles
  - Stories / Blogs experience
  - IANA registry (6711) -> Put in REFEDS profile
- Logo for assurance and more in general (should we make a 2x2 square on who supports what?)

### *Planning Y1 2019*

- Contribute in REFEDS - Jule
- Aim for finish FAQ & Outreach
- Align with the other people in the REFEDS Assurance WG

### *Planning Y2 2020:*

- Contribute in REFEDS - Jule
- Outreach
- Aim for finish FAQ

## **SIRTFI**

### Steps to take:

- Evolution of the incident response process
- Get input for the eduGAIN security team

### *Planning Y1 2019:*

- Contribute to REFEDS SIRTFI WG - Hannah

### *Planning Y2 2020:*

- Contribute to REFEDS SIRTFI WG - Hannah
- Bridge between eduGAIN Security Team and Sirtfi WG when necessary - Hannah

## **AA operation guidelines**

Steps to take:

- Target 3 infrastructures (eduteams, checkin, ...) for trying / feedback

*Planning Y1 2019:*

- Target 3 infrastructures - David, Maarten

*Planning Y2 2020:*

- Update where necessary based on feedback to a new version

## **Targeted advice on PDK implementation**

- Give advice at request
- If needed adjust PDK (Curate and improve)

*Planning Y1 2019:*

- At request, all ppl

Planning Y2

- Joint effort on new top level document
- Risk inspired policy guidance

## **FIM4R**

Steps to take:

- Support

*Planning Y1 2019:*

- Pushing FIM4R further : Hannah

*Planning Y2 2020:*

- FIM4R Community Use Case Blogs - Hannah
  - DAASI (Done)
  - IRIS (First draft done)
  - ORCID?
  - Life Science AAI?
  - SKA (possibly not the best choice)?
  - ESA?

- EOSC AAI Position Paper - Hannah, Dave, many others  
[https://docs.google.com/document/d/1vw\\_Fc8nA4jutBM66Ajci1k6vCSCn9CUFZ4AiRcijuko/edit](https://docs.google.com/document/d/1vw_Fc8nA4jutBM66Ajci1k6vCSCn9CUFZ4AiRcijuko/edit)
- Research SP issues data collection - Hannah, ??  
<https://docs.google.com/document/d/1iLqLFshk0yygCvzN-N8S-PrFft-7Qmb47s8k9DMwqzQ/edit>
- Consider whether any GN4/AARC Webinars would be useful
  - Guidelines endorsed by AEGIS
  - Q & A with Research Communities that have adopted different solutions

## **Enabling (Snctfi) communities and proxies through OIDC Federation meshes**

### *Planning Y1 2019:*

- OIDC MDSS development <https://oidcfed.igtf.net/.well-known/openid-federation>
- policy meshing
- pilot service with oidcfed.igtf.net and link across infrastructures
- review policy framework

### *Planning Y2 2020*

- Hopefully more federations in 2020
- Interop
- Discussion about towards an oauth2 federation